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The Vicar’s Letter The Vicarage, Waltham Road, 

 (corner of Foliejohn Way) 

Woodlands Park 
Telephone     01628 822000 

 

Dear Friends, 

What was your reaction when you heard about the death of Osama Bin 

Laden? 

I have been struck by two comments heard on the radio. One was by a 

right wing political commentator, who said that he had no qualms at all 

about what had happened, but then added (with commendable honesty) 

that he was glad he hadn’t had to pull the trigger himself. 

That highlights a degree of hesitation or even reluctance which I think 

many of us feel about questions of justice and punishment. The vast 

majority even of those who support the death penalty in principle would 

not want to have the job of being an executioner. And I don’t think 

that’s just a matter of squeamishness — I think that, deep down, and 

however much we may be convinced by arguments of justice, 

deterrence or retribution, we shrink from the reality of what it actually 

means in practice. 

THIS MAGAZINE 

Published bi-monthly, six times a year. 

Delivered free to all homes in  

White Waltham, Shottesbrooke and Woodlands Park. 
 

Freely available at church services. 

Given to all families at White Waltham School. 

Articles for the next edition should be sent to: 

derek.r.smith@hotmail.co.uk 
 

by 13th July 2011 
The magazines will be available by the last Sunday of the month 

Website.www.stmaryswhitewaltham.co.uk 
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But then there was the other voice on the radio. That of a man who 

knew many of those who died in the World Trade Center, and who, on 

another day, might easily have done so himself. He said that it was 

initially reported to him that Bin Laden had (merely) “died”, and his 

reaction was one of disappointment — that he had “escaped justice”. 

But when it became clear that he had actually been killed, by the US 

military, then he felt a sense of relief, even of satisfaction. 

And I’m sure that many of us could identify with that as well. When we 

(or those we love) are the victims of wrongdoing, then we want those 

responsible to be caught and punished; we want justice to be done, and 

to be seen to be done. The idea that a mass murderer might die ‘just like 

anybody else’, rather than being held to account for their crimes, can 

seem to be rather a let off. 

From that perspective, the Bible’s promise of God’s judgement can be 

seen to be good news. Because it means that, even if Bin Laden (or any 

other criminal) had died a natural death, they would not thereby have 

escaped justice: “Everyone must die once, and after that be judged by 

God.” (Hebrews 9:27) 

It is the promise of God’s judgement which means that we don’t have to 

go to any and every length to make sure that justice is done on earth. 

That when (as is often the case) that is impossible or impractical, we 

can leave things in God’s hands: “ ‘Vengeance is mine; I will repay,’ 

says the Lord.” (Romans 12:19) 

On the other hand, we may not always want justice to be done. The idea 

of God’s judgement may seem to be good news when we are thinking 

of someone like Osama Bin Laden, but I rightly shrink from it when it 

comes to me. Perhaps that is the real reason for our curious double-

mindedness about such issues. We want other people to be judged, yes; 

but we don’t want to face it ourselves. 

And that is what makes the Bible’s even better news so important: 

“There is no condemnation now for those who live in union with Christ 

Jesus.” (Romans 8:1)  God is committed to bringing about a world of 

perfect justice — but it is only through Jesus that we can have the hope 

of enjoying it. 

David Andrew 
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Keen and Eager Ltd., 
Unit 2, Woodlands Business Park, 

Woodlands Park Avenue, 
Maidenhead SL6 3UA.                      

Tel 01628 828175 

MoTs £40 
10 day FREE retest 

Free minor MoT adjustments 
(Trade also welcome) 

All servicing and repairs carried out on the premises 
• Diagnostic Testing 

• Air conditioning Re-Gas £45+VAT 
• Air conditioning repairs 

•Welding to MoT standards • Brakes 
• Clutches 

To all makes of vehicles 
 

OPENING TIMES 
Monday - Friday 8a.m. - 5.30p.m. 

Saturday 8a.m. - 1p.m. 
Members of the 

ww.goodgaragescheme.com 

TEL: (01628) 828175

 

J. TOOMEY & SON 

DECORATOR 

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR 
PAINTING & DECORATING 

COVING & 
PAPERHANGING A 

SPECIALITY 

FREE ESTIMATES – 

QUALITY WORK 

TEL: 01628 824588 

Member of the  

Guild of Master Craftsmen 

Est 1986 

Qigong and Tai Chi 
Soft Chinese Exercises for Health  & 

Relaxation 

Qigong and Tai Chi have been practiced 

in China for thousands of years 

It is suitable for people of all ages and 

abilities 

Weekly Classes:- 

Mondays from 10am - 11.30am 

White Waltham Parish Hall. 
For more information contact: 

Jennifer Maskell-Packer (01628) 823774 

 
Member of Chinese Internal Arts Association and the 

British Council for Chinese Martial Arts. 
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WHITE WALTHAM 

GARAGE LTD 

WHITE WALTHAM. MAIDENHEAD. BERKS. SL6 3SG 

TEL: 01628 823234   FAX: 01628 823373 

REPAIRS & SERVICING 

(All Makes and Models, inc. 4 x 4s) 

M.O.T. TESTING STATION 

FULL RANGE OF TYRES SUPPLIED & FITTED 

PROMPT PERSONAL SERVICE AT 
COMPETITIVE RATES 

LARGE SELECTION OF QUALITY USED CARS 

PART EXCHANGES WELCOME 
FINANCE ARRANGED, SUBJECT TO STATUS 

OPENING HOURS 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 8AM TO 6PM 
SATURDAY 8AM TO 1PM 

YOUR LOCAL INDEPENDENT GARAGE 

Web Site: www.white-waltham-garage.co.uk  

SUMMER FETE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
WHITE WALTHAM CRICKET FIELD  

(OPPOSITE THE BEEHIVE PUB) 
 

SATURDAY 16 JULY 2011  
12PM – 3PM 

For information please contact Andy Hartropp on  
0118 934 4841 

or 
email a.hartropp@btinternet.com 
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Everwelcome Club (Over 60s) 
Christian Smith House, Heywood Avenue, Woodlands Park 

2.00 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. alternate Wednesdays 
Contact: Jennifer Glennie,19 Burcot Gardens, Maidenhead, SL6 7UR. 

Telephone: 01628 626939. 
    

Our yearly visit to Woodlands Park Village Centre was very enjoyable. Thirty 
Five of our members enjoyed a Fish and Chip Lunch. 

Easter Week Mr Whelpton talked to us about the making of chocolate. We had 

tasters of Belgium Chocolates enjoyed by everybody. 

On May 4th Mrs Elaine Mordant shared with us the story of her sister who 

married an Inuit forty years ago and moved to Northern Canada. We heard 

about the varying hardships in raising her children as well as coping with a 

different diet. We were all very pleased to hear that the way of life is now 
much easier due to a large store being erected. The meat that is eaten is hunted 

by the men.  Nothing is wasted of an animal: the skins are used for making 

footwear etc. The only means of reaching the village is by air or boat. 

I am delighted to say that Mrs Mollie Chesney is recovering from her Stroke 

and Heart Attack and is now at St Marks Hospital so friends are able to visit 

her.    

Future Fixtures 

June 1st   Quiz 

June 15th.   Coach Outing Pick Up 11.00am. 

July 13th.    More Odes with Mr Stockwell. 

July 27th.   Tea Party. 

August.   No Meetings Summer Break. 

September 7th.   Club Resumes. 

Ursula McAndrew 
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      Royal British Legion     
Woodlands Park Branch are holding a 

 

Q U I Z    N I G H T 

&   

S u p p e r 
 

Saturday 30 July 2011 
at the 

Woodlands Park Village Centre 

7.00pm – 9.30pm 
 

Tickets £6.50 per person 
(Teams of 4 people) 

 

Choice of cod, sausage or chicken with chips 
 

Tickets & orders for food to be placed at 

the Village Centre before Friday 20 July 2011 
 

Raffle                                     Soft drinks on sale 
 (or bring your own alcoholic drink) 

 

Everyone Welcome 
Money raised will go towards Branch Funds 
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St Mary’s Flower Guild St Mary’s Flower Guild St Mary’s Flower Guild St Mary’s Flower Guild     
have  pleasure in inviting you to  

Afternoon Tea Afternoon Tea Afternoon Tea Afternoon Tea     
 onononon    

Saturday Saturday Saturday Saturday 11111111th June th June th June th June 2222----5555pm  pm  pm  pm      
to be held in 

Carolyn Thompson’s garden  

at at at at     

Spire View, Waltham Road, White WalthamSpire View, Waltham Road, White WalthamSpire View, Waltham Road, White WalthamSpire View, Waltham Road, White Waltham    
 

As well as the delicious tea served there will be cake, plant and 

floral art stalls, a flower arranging demonstration and a raffle.   
 

Bring your friends - all are welcome  
 

All proceeds to the Flower Guild fund 
 

If you have any questions about any of the Flower Guild activities 

please contact Liz Atlay (01628 778462) or Julia Hodgson 

01628 821058   
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Woodlands Park Primary School 

 
 

As the Summer approaches we are, once again, very busy at Woodlands Park 
School.  The pupils are continuing to work hard in all areas of the curriculum. 
Our outside areas are being put to great use including our allotment area, 
which should begin to start providing our kitchen with salad and vegetables.  
During this term a group of parents, grandparents, children and staff formed a 
working party to erect a poly tunnel.  This is now being put to use to grow a 
range of produce for the school kitchen.   

 

We are looking for volunteers to come and help us to dig and maintain our 
allotment on a regular basis.  In return we would consider offering a piece of 
allotment space for your own use.  If you feel you could help us please 
telephone the school on the number below for more details.    

 

This term in the classrooms the children are enjoying a variety of interesting 
activities such as Aztecs, Victorians, toys, minibeasts and life cycles.  All 
classes will also be finding out about and growing mushrooms after the half 
term.  

 

Summer after school clubs are in full swing including Summer Sports and 
Gardening as well as the old favourites, Box Clever and Film Club. We will 
also be starting a swimming club later in the term. The children are also all 
looking forward to our annual sports events such as Sports Day and 
Swimming Gala. 

 

There are plenty of exciting trips planned too.  In June we will be having an 
‘Outdoor Activity Week’. Every class will be going off site to take part in 
canoeing, kayaking and high ropes activities. We will be ending the week with 
an assembly to share the children’s experiences with their parents.   

 

Once again, please feel free to contact us on 01628 822350 to arrange a visit 
to look around and meet our wonderful pupils and staff. Alternatively take a 

look at our school website www.woodlandsparkschool.co.uk  
 

Alison Penny 

Headteacher 
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Waltham St Lawrence Silver Band 

 
White Waltham Church 

Wednesday 15th June at 8pm 

Licensed Bar & Raffle 

Tickets: £5 from The Beehive Pub or from 
Steve on 01628 825553 or £6 on the door 
 
 

www.projectrainbow.org.uk 
www.walthamband.com 

RAISING FUNDS FOR PROJECT RAINBOW 



 Shottesbrooke with White Waltham Parish Magazine            Page  11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All the usual Arts & Crafts, Card Games, Walks and Pub Lunches continue 
throughout the year. 
 

The Programme for June – July is as follows:- 
 

June 16th     Life as Botanical Artist. Speaker Lorna Minton. 
 

June 24th   National AGM in Birmingham 
 

July 21st    Summer Social 

Events & Holidays also being planned include as follows:- 
 

June 17th - 22nd   Trip to Amalfi Coast of Italy. 
 

Aug 29th - Sept 2nd  Trip to Isle of Wight. 
 

September 22nd   Tour of Royal Hospital Chelsea. 
 

Trip to Highgrove being arranged. 
 

For further details contact me on 01628 639583. 
 

Jean Chant 

 

Cox Green Townswomen’s Guild 
Meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of each month at 7.45 p.m.  

at Cox Green Community Centre 

For further information please contact the Secretary, Jean Chant,  
17 Stratford Gardens, Cox Green, Maidenhead, Berks, SL6 3DT  

Tel: 01628 639583 
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Why not give an Introductory Flying 

Lesson as a Present? 

 

Flight experiences  available From £104 

Fully Qualified Instructors  

Friendly Profess ional Staff  

Excellent Clubhouse,  Restaurant and Bar 

Flights available 7 days a week 
 

 

West London Aero Club, White Waltham Airfield 

Maidenhead, Berks SL6 3NJ   Junction 8 / 9 M4 

Tel.: (01628) 823272       WWW.WLAC.CO.UK 

 

DAVID SHAILES 

PLUMBERS & 

DECORATORS 
 

Repairs to Showers & Toilets 

and more 
Complete Project  

Re-furbishment. 
Bathroom Suites, Toilets, 

Basins, & Radiators fitted. 
Full Interior & Exterior 

Decorating. 
Reliable, Clean & Efficient   

10% off with this advert 

 

Phone: 0118 9345029 

Mobile: 0770 8602442 
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White Waltham C E 

Primary School 
 

 

The summer term got off to a great start with our fayre on the 

14th May, once again the PTA did an outstanding job organising and 

running the day. The children entertained us with their British 

themed dances, from old traditional numbers to a contemporary 

modern item by Year 6. The staff and I are most grateful to our 

committed parents who gave up their time to come and work as well 

as support us to raise funds for our school. 

 

On the academic front, the year 6 pupils are pleased that their 

SATs exams are finished, they have worked really hard to prepare 

themselves for these tests and we are extremely proud of them. 

All other year groups have also sat tests that are administrated 

and moderated by the staff, this gives teachers a means of 

moderating their continuous teacher assessment which is reported 

to parents in the end of year report. 

 

Our year 6 and 3 pupils have been on their annual residential trips. 

Year 6 spent 5 days unwinding after their hard work for SATs on 

the beach at Bude. Pupils had the opportunity to take part in 

canoeing, wind surfing, archery and abseiling. Year 3 enjoyed a trip 

to Arundel where they explored the castle and learnt about 

methods of defending from the past. Year 4 will be participating in 

a residential trip to Stratford-upon-Avon in June and will visit 

Mary Arden’s farm to spend a day experiencing Tudor life followed 

by a visit to Warwick castle. 

 

On the sporting front our children have had the opportunity to play 

tennis, rounders, rugby, cricket, basketball and dance.  
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The staff and pupils are looking forward to our special sport weeks 

at the end of June and start of July where children will have the 

opportunity to compete in inter class and house competitions. Our 

sporting extravaganza will end with an exciting sports day on 

Friday 8th July. 

 

We have been very busy on the musical front as well, with a musical 

evening planned for June for any talented musicians. The year 2 

and 6 pupils are also busy learning songs and actions for the Cox 

Green Community production ‘The Water Babies’ which will be 

staged in July. As tickets to this event are limited we have decided 

to use this production as the basis of our whole school production 

which will be performed as an open-air production. All classes will 

take part and perform a number of songs and dances.  

 

I would like to take this opportunity to extend a warm welcome to 

any school visitors. If you would like any further information on our 

events in school, please telephone the school office on 01628 

822533, or have a look at our website at: 

www.whitewalthamprimary.co.uk 

 

A reminder of our Community notice board just inside the school 

grounds on the right hand fence. Please feel free to look at it any 

time within the school day, or indeed if you would like to place an 

item inside it visit the school office and they will organise it for 

you.  
 

Isabel Cooke 
Headteacher 
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Project Rainbow is White Waltham church’s building project which 
will construct purpose built accommodation for the church’s children’s 
and young people’s activities, and for other church-related activities 
which will enable St Mary’s, White Waltham, to better serve its local 
community. 

Recent events.... 
Nearly £200 was raised at the recent Coffee Mornings at Christian 
Smith House.  The Project Rainbow committee was pleased to be able 
to make a donation to the Christian Smith House fund. 

The  Music for a May Evening concert took place on 21 May.  See the 
next edition of the Parish Magazine for details of how much was raised. 

Andy Eden ran the London Marathon on Sunday 17 April.  So far he 
has collected over £900 in sponsorship money.  Thanks to Andy for all 
his tremendous efforts on Project Rainbow’s behalf, and to everyone 
who sponsored and supported him with his fundraising. 

Coming up.... 
We have more events planned for 2011 including: 

• A summer Quiz Sheet which is available now.  You can 
download the Quiz Sheet from the website or pick one up from 
White Waltham Church or Woodlands Park Village Centre. 

• A concert by Waltham St Lawrence Silver Band on Wednesday 
15 June at 8pm at White Waltham Church.  You can buy tickets 
in advance for £5 from The Beehive Pub or from Steve on 01628 
825553.  Tickets bought on the door cost £6.  There will be a 
Licensed bar and a raffle.  See page 10 for more details. 

• A Summer Musical Soiree on Saturday 9
th

 July at 5pm at White 
Waltham Church.  Refreshments will be served.  Entry by 
donation on the door.   

• A Project Rainbow stall at the Church Fete on Saturday 16 July 
on the Cricket Pitch in White Waltham.   Do come and visit us! 



 Shottesbrooke with White Waltham Parish Magazine            Page  16 

• The Rainbow Bike Ride 2011.  You will shortly have the 
opportunity to sponsor the Andrew Family on their 1,000 mile 
ride.  The theme for the ride is “bridges” and the Andrew family 
are asking readers to make suggestions of interesting bridges of 
all shapes and sizes to visit on their route around the country.   

• You can drop your suggestions in at the vicarage or email them to 
info@projectrainbow.org.uk. 

 

 

 

 

To keep up to date with all Project Rainbow events, check out our 
website or see future editions of this Magazine. 

Project Rainbow Survey - your chance to win £20 of vouchers! 
We want to know more about what we can do to meet the needs of the 
people who live locally and would love to have your views.  Please do 
take a few minutes of your time to complete the questionnaire on the 
centre pages of this magazine (see pages 17 to 20)..  We will put all 
completed questionnaires into a draw for either £20 worth of John 
Lewis (including Waitrose) vouchers or £20 worth of Greggs vouchers.  
To enter the draw just: 

1. complete the questionnaire,  

2. fill out your name and telephone in the space provided,  

3. pull the questionnaire out of the centre pages of the magazine 

and 

4. return it to one of the collection points by the dates shown! 

Project Rainbow progress.... 
Since launching Project Rainbow on 16 May 2010, we have raised over 
a quarter of the £497,200 total needed for the project.   

To make a gift to Project Rainbow you can either complete the form in 
the giving packs available from the Church, The Vicarage and 
Woodlands Park Village Centre, or give online via our website.  

For more information visit the Project Rainbow website: 

www.projectrainbow.org.uk 
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Project Rainbow Survey 

Through Project Rainbow, White Waltham Church (St Mary’s) will 
construct a building in the churchyard which will be used for a range of 
community and church activities in the local area of White Waltham, 
Woodlands Park, Paley Street, Littlefield Green and Shottesbrooke. 

Using this survey, please tell us what sort of activities you would like to 
have available for you in this new building.  

All completed surveys will be entered into a prize draw for your choice 
of either £20 worth of John Lewis (including Waitrose) vouchers or 
£20 of Greggs vouchers.  Just complete the survey, fill out your name 
and telephone number at the end and return it to us at one of the 
collection points shown by the appropriate date. 

Thank you for taking part in this survey. 

 

Project Rainbow Survey 

1. Have you ever heard of Project Rainbow? (please tick one box) 

Yes 
I think 

so/maybe 
No 
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We want the new building to serve the needs of the community as a whole.  
We will be able to use the building for a number of activities within the 
limited number of hours available but would not want to duplicate what is 
available locally elsewhere. 

2. What sort of activities would you like to see taking place in the new 
building that will be built through Project Rainbow? 

(please tick as many boxes as apply in the middle column of the table 
 below) 

3.  And what sort of activities do you think that either you or a member of 
your family might go to if they took place in the new building? 

(please tick as many boxes as apply in the last column of the table below) 
 

 Question 2  
Activities I’d 

like to see there 
 

Question 3  
Activities I or a 
family member 

might go to 

Yoga /Pilates classes   

Mother and toddler groups   

Coffee mornings    

Flower arranging tuition or 
demonstrations 

  

Discussion groups about 
Christianity 

  

Sunday morning children’s activities 
held during the church service 

  

Holiday activities for primary school 
aged children 

  

After school children’s activities   

Senior Citizens’ activities   

Keep fit classes   

Parenting classes   

Singing club/choir    

Other (please write in) 

 

  

Other (please write in) 
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4. How else do you think White Waltham Church could serve the needs of 
its local community?  (please write in your answer(s)below) 

 

 

 

5.  Do you or a member of your family go to events or activities at local 
community centres?  (please tick one box) 

Yes, I go often/ 
regularly 

Yes, I go several 
times a year 

Yes, I go 
sometimes 

No, rarely 
or never 

    

If you said “yes” to Question 5, please continue to Questions 6 and 7. 
If you said “no” to Question 5, please go on to Question 8. 

6.  If you or a member of your family goes to events and activities at local 
community centres, what activities/events are they?  (please write in 
your answer(s)below) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7.  If you or a member of your family goes to events and activities at local 
community centres, at which community centre(s) do these 
activities/events take place?  (please tick the appropriate box(es)below) 

Woodlands Park Village Centre 
 
 

Cox Green Community Centre 
 

White Waltham Parish Hall 
 

Other(s) (please write in) 
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8.  How long have you lived in this area? i.e. White Waltham/ 
Woodlands Park/Paley Street/Littlefield Green/Shottesbrooke?   
(please tick one box) 

Less than 3 
years 

3-5  
years 

6-10  
years 

10  
years + 

    

9.  Do you or a member of your family go to a church?  (please tick one box) 

Yes, I go often/ 
regularly 

Yes, I go several 
times a year 

Yes, I go 
sometimes 

No, rarely 
or never 

    

 

Thank you for completing this survey. 

 

Please pull this section out of the magazine and return it: 

 

by Friday 22 July  

to White Waltham Primary School or Woodlands Park Primary School. 

or 

by Sunday 31 July  

to Woodlands Park Village Centre or White Waltham Church 

 

You may return your survey without completing this section, but if you would 
like to be entered into a prize draw for your choice of either £20 worth of 
John Lewis (including Waitrose) vouchers or £20 worth of Greggs vouchers, 
please write in your name and telephone number below. 

 

Your Name:  ______________________________________________  

 

Your Tel. no:  ______________________________________________  

 

If you have any questions about this survey please call  

Bob Crittenden on 01628 676117 or email info@projectrainbow.org.uk 

www.projectrainbow.org.uk 

Thank you for taking part in our survey.   

We are very grateful for your time. 
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You could be 

advertising here 
 

Contact  

Bob Crittenden 

on  

Maidenhead 

01628 676117 

or 
email bobcrittenden@aol.com 

 

For all your home and office PC needs, 
Smart IT Starts here. 

Call Out from £25 

 

Upgrades, Repairs, Fault Diagnostics,  
PC Setup,  

Wired or Wireless Networking, Tuition,  

New PC’s & Server Setup plus much more.  

For a full list of our services please visit 
out website: 

www.smartit.org.uk 

Or  

Call Mike on 01628 788777 
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Do you want a Harvest? 

I certainly do! Here in Dunedin we have a decent sized garden which 
slopes gently downhill from the house to the fence at the bottom of the 
garden. Much of the area is lawn . . . well grass that always seems to 
need mowing. Around the edges are some flower beds and lots of 
trees. Some are ones we have planted and enjoyed watching them 
develop and blossom, others were here when we bought the house. 
One tree is a wee miracle and well worth telling you about. 

Some years ago a neighbour of ours received a lovely flower 
arrangement. This included some twigs used both for decoration and to 
help keep the arrangement in order. When the flowers had died and 
what was left to be thrown out, we asked if we could have the twigs. 
We put them in water and after several weeks they started to produce 
roots! One twig prospered and we potted it up and it continued to thrive 
and later it was planted out and it is now over eight feet high - a 
tortured willow - where it gives shade to our soft fruit. 

Some years ago, we dug out a long section where some very unruly 
rhododendrons grew. It was on the south side of the house which gets 
little direct sunshine. Stupidly, I planted some small fruit trees there but, 
of course, they didn’t do very well. Now in a much sunnier spot, we 
have a three tree variety, cooking apple which has started to bear fruit, 
an eating apple which yields a few small apples, a fig tree which has 
grown very well, bears heaps of figs which just don’t ripen. Also, we 
have two small feijoas as part of a hedge. 

Feijoas are similar in size to kiwi fruit, green skinned with pale flesh. 
They are an acquired taste and I don’t think they are available in 
Sainsburys or Tescos. I love them.  

So I have a problem. I want a harvest from all of my trees. The soft 
fruits do really well. Gooseberries, raspberries, blackberries, tayberries 
black- and red-currants all yield well. We spend time around Christmas 
and the New Year picking and preparing these fruits. We also have a 
few strawberries and I am working to get them to produce more fruit. 

When the weather is fine I have been setting up a small orchard 
around the existing trees. I have added a much taller feijoa, two lemons 
and a mandarin. These, along with a grapefruit (very unlikely to thrive 
this far south!) and two more small feijoas have yet to be moved. The 
ground must be prepared first and such heavy digging really tires me 
out pretty quickly. This is the worst part of my health these days, but I 
am building up my strength. 
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For my 70th birthday last year, my daughter bought me a walnut tree 
already over six feet high. They don’t bear nuts until they are five or six 
years old . . . but this year it bore TWO walnuts so we have hopes for 
lots more next season. 

If I want a harvest I need to work. Ground must be prepared and 
composted. Planting holes must be dug and each tree carefully set in 
its place. Then there is watering, weeding, pruning, dealing with bugs 
and other tasks that I have yet to learn about. 

Jesus said to his disciples that he wanted them to bear fruit, fruit that 
would last. So . . . you’ve guessed it, if I am to produce the kind of fruit 
that Jesus wants in my life all the stuff in the previous paragraph needs 
to be applied to me. I am a work in progress. Jesus has bought me and 
is at work in my life. Some of the work is painful but the eventual 
rewards outweigh it all. He has promised that I will live with him forever 
when this life is over. 

What about you? Does your life belong to Jesus? What kind of fruit is 
being produced in your life? Jesus said that only a good tree produces 
good fruit while bad fruit comes from bad trees. The answers lie in your 
hands to do something about it. My message, don’t put it off, get it 
sorted today as you read this. Give yourself to Jesus and then get help 
from a Christian friend and I promise you, your life will be worthwhile 
and eternal. 

Eric Green (eric.g@clear.net.nz) 

Summer Musical Soirée 
Come and enjoy an evening of musical entertainment 

From Elizabeth Slade, Pippa Eden, and their pupils. 
 

Saturday 9
th

 July 2011, 5pm 
White Waltham Church 

 

Tickets available on the door. Refreshments included. 

For further information, please contact Pippa Eden on 07736 250597 

 

The concert will only last 45 minutes and is suitable for children 
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Stuart Kerwood Decorating 
 

PAINTER AND DECORATOR 
• Interior/exterior 

• Vastly experienced 

• Specialising in wallpaper hanging 

• Fully insured 

• Local decorating business 
spkerwood@hotmail.co.uk 

www.stuartkerwooddecorating.co.uk 
 

Tel;    01628 825359 

                 Mob;  07868705689 
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Tales from the Bells 

  

What a lovely Spring we have had. It was really good weather for the 
weddings we have rung for so far. We are now in the height of the wedding 
season. I’m sure all the couples who were married and their guests were over 
the moon with the good weather. 
 

I bet some of you ask yourself ‘How do we know when the bride and groom 
are starting to walk down the aisle and when to start ringing?’ It is simple; 
there is a button that the vicar pushes which sounds a bell in the ringing 
chamber. It alerts us in good time for us to start ringing the bells and let 
everyone know that two have become one in the union of marriage. 
 

Unfortunately we did not manage to get a band together to ring a quarter peal 
to celebrate the wedding of Prince William and Princess Catherine. But it was 
so nice to see the bells in the belfry of Westminster Abbey on the television 
just after the service. Did you see them? 
 
The ringers (10 of them) were just starting to ring a full peal which lasted 3 
hours and 30 minutes. 
 

For any of you early birds…. On a Sunday morning on Radio 4 at about 
5.43am is a short radio programme of a few minutes called Bells on Sunday. 
This programme gives information on the bells they are about to ring and then 
you hear the bells. Shottesbrooke bells were featured some years ago. 

Thinking of learning to ring or return to ringing? 
 

Just give me a call if you are interested in learning to ring. 
 

We practice on Friday nights from 7.30pm till 9pm. 
 

Initial training is given at White Waltham 
and would be at 7pm on a Friday. 

 

Just give me a call or email me for more details. 
My number and e-mail address is in the back of the magazine. 

 

Lesley Graves,  

Tower Captain, White Waltham 
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P.J PLUMBERS 

24hr Service 
Phillip Gillett      
P.J.PLUMBERS@live.co.uk               
Plumbing/Property Maintenance             

                                                         

    

NEED A PLUMBING JOB DONE 

 

 

All plumbing work covered and fully insured 

No call out charged between 6AM and 6PM 

GIVE ME A CALL FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01628 822942 or 07983 145458 

� Radiators Replaced � Tiling 

� Pumps Changed � Overflows 

� Zone Valves � Bathrooms Suites 

� Blocked Drains � Toilet Problems 

� Dripping Taps � Shower Fitting 

� Guttering � Cylinders Replaced 
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Royal Borough of Windsor and Maidenhead 

News Release 
After a year as Deputy, Cllr Asghar Majeed is set to become the Royal Borough’s 

Mayor. 
 

Cllr Majeed has been named Mayor-Elect for 2011/12, succeeding Cllr Catherine 

Bursnall who comes to the end of her official year later this month.  
 

Cllr Majeed was elected to represent Maidenhead’s Oldfield ward in May 2007 

and he will take over his new role from Tuesday 24 May when councillors will 

be asked to formally elect him to the office at the council’s annual meeting 
 

In his four years as a councillor – and particularly during his year as Deputy 

Mayor – Cllr Majeed has taken a keen interest in promoting and supporting 

community involvement and working together. He is chairman of the One 

Borough community cohesion panel which aims to engage people from different 

backgrounds and cultures. He was a prime mover behind last year’s borough fund-

raiser which netted almost £12,000 to help the flood-stricken people of Pakistan. 
 

Cllr Majeed has also been a member of the adult services and health overview and 

scrutiny panel and chairman of the highway licensing panel. 
 

Cllr Majeed said he was both delighted and honoured to be entrusted with the 

office of Mayor and he was anticipating a year of ‘education and friendship’. 
 

He said: “Although my time as Deputy has been tremendous training, I know I 

will keep on learning about the borough and its people as I take on my new 

responsibility. Former Mayors have told me about the warm welcome and 

friendship shown to them and I am looking forward to meeting new people, 

renewing friendships and serving the Royal Borough to the best of my ability.” 
 

Cllr Majeed paid tribute to outgoing Mayor, Cllr Bursnall, for her hard work, 

particularly for young people. 
 

He said: “Cllr Bursnall’s sunny smile and charming manner made her a favourite 

across the borough. She achieved much during her mayoral year and we wish her 

every happiness with her new baby girl.” 
 

A widower with three children – Azfar (24), Junaid (22) and Asher (19), Cllr 

Majeed works as a consultant. During his year of office he will be supported by 

his sister, Naheed, who will be the Mayoress. 

Contacts: 
Cllr Asghar Majeed, Mayor-Elect – tel: 01628 796223 (Town Hall office) 

Andrew Scott, Democratic Services and Scrutiny Manager – tel: 01628 796028 
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Hurley & Walthams Ward 

Your three Ward Councillors 

Maureen Hunt 01189 404808 cllr.hunt@rbwm.gov.uk 

Carwyn Cox 01628 633157   carwyncox@hotmail.com 

David Evans 01189 034124     evansdm@live.co.uk  

The Elections are now over and we would like to thank all those who voted for 
us. We regard it as a great privilege to be elected for such a special part of the 

Royal Borough and we will work to ensure that the way of life of the Hurley 

and Waltham Ward is preserved and enhanced over the next four years.  Our 

aim is to be readily accessible to our residents, so please do contact us if you 
feel we can be of help.        

Local News 

Extra Car for Police in Hurley & Walthams     

One really good piece of news:  a garage in the Ward has been donated for the 
use of a car for our Neighbourhood Police Team.  This will help our PCSO’s 

enormously as there is a shortage of cars in the pool.  With our very large rural 

area to cover, it is so important for the police to have quick access to a car.  

Thefts      
We have had a recent spate of theft of signposts and gulley covers in the roads 

all around Waltham St Lawrence, Shottesbrooke and White Waltham.  All 
gulley covers have been replaced very quickly and most of the signposts.  Our 

thanks to a resident in Shottesbrooke who has alerted us to one that hasn’t 

been replaced near Beenhams Heath – it will be shortly. 

Also, there has been a surge of burglaries of lead and copper and we have 

been very concerned with police actions on these and the above.  The police 

have been gaining knowledge and arrests have been made.   Should you notice 

anything out of the ordinary please take note of car reg. no. and any details of 
the persons acting suspiciously and phone 0845 8 505 505.  The police can 

then collate all information which has proved really helpful with prosecutions. 

Traffic jams in Waltham Rd     

Traffic is again queuing on the Waltham Rd due to parents parking during 

drop off and collection times for the school children attending White Waltham 

School.  We have spoken to the police about this and will arrange once again 
for meetings with the school to ensure parents are aware of the parking areas 

that were put in place last year. 
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Council News 

Roads     
 You will probably be aware that the coalition Government has allocated 
additional funds to the RBWM Council to be spent on repairing roads. 

You may have noticed that the Highways team are already carrying out 

extensive repairs to our road network due to extra funding provided by 

Cabinet this spring.  However, with these additional funds, it is anticipated to 

extend this current contract and carry out more road resurfacing ahead of our 
planned summer resurfacing program of 1.4 million in the summer of 2011.   

We do try and get round all the roads in our area; however, there are bound to 

be some we have missed. If you do know of any roads in need of repair in 
your area, can you please email us so that we can ensure any potholes or 

resurfacing is addressed and hopefully where funds permit the council can add 

them to the current extra spring resurfacing programme. 

School Recycling 
More Royal Borough schools are being encouraged to boost their recycling 

efforts and raise funds for their school at the same time by signing up to an 
innovative charity recycling project. 

Twelve borough schools have already registered for the scheme – run in 

conjunction with TRAID (Textile Recycling for Aid and International 

Development) – to install a free charity textile bank to encourage pupils and 
staff to increase their recycling habit.  There are over 1.2 million tonnes of 

clothing sent to UK landfills every year and clothes degrade and release 

methane, a greenhouse gas 21 times more powerful than carbon dioxide  

Schools joining the scheme will receive:  

• 30 pence per kilogram (£300 per tonne) of clothes and pairs of shoes 

collected 

• accreditation towards ‘Eco-schools’ status 

• updates on the amount of textiles the school has diverted from landfill 

and the carbon dioxide saved 

• free laptop, camcorder or workshop for their school 

• access to TRAID’s educational resources including workshops and 

assemblies 

• marketing materials to raise awareness of textile recycling. 

We hope you all have a very good summer, and please remember we are here 
to help you. Our best wishes  

Maureen, Carwyn and David 
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ALLEN ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

AES 

Your Local Electrician 
All Types of Electrical Work No Call-out Charge 
Emergency Service Re-Wires Fully Insured 
Security Lights  Shower Installations 

Extra Sockets & Lights  Part P Approved 

Please call 01628 621342 or 07860 701320 (Mobile) 

 

 



 Shottesbrooke with White Waltham Parish Magazine            Page  31 

 



 Shottesbrooke with White Waltham Parish Magazine            Page  32 

The Hair Shop 
CUTTING AND COLOURING SPECIALISTS 

ALL ASPECTS OF BEAUTY TREATMENT AVAILABLE 

BARBERING SPECIALISTS                                       NAIL TREATMENTS 
SENIOR DISCOUNT RATES :MON&TUES WAXING 

LATE NIGHT THURSDAYS                                 FACIALS                                  

COMPETITIVE PRICES                                             BODY MASSAGE                       

CHILDREN WELCOME                                          EAR PIERCING ETC..  

SPECIAL OFFERS ALWAYS AVAILABLE ON HAIR & BEAUTY  

Phone for details on this month's offers. Tel: 01628 824 723 

 4 FURROW WAY, OFF FARMERS WAY, COX GREEN. 

 

 

 

Want a lift to St Mary’s services? 
Contact Joan Hobson, our car rota co-ordinator 

on 01628 635770 by 6.00 pm the previous day.  

Joan would also like to hear from regular 
attenders who are able to offer lifts. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRASS CUTTING 

St. Mary’s Church, White Waltham, has a 

large churchyard which looks very nice 

when the grass is cut.  Should anyone like  

to join the voluntary team who carry out  

this work we would be very grateful to hear  
from them! 

Please ring 0118 934 3704 
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Parish Register 
 

 

Marriages 

At White Waltham 

May 6th Paul Peter Birt &  Hayley Anne Jenner 

May 7th Steven David Hawksfield & Sophie Rachel Jeffery 

 

Cox Green Marriages at White Waltham 

March 26th Graham Robert Atkins & Suzanne Emma Braybrook 

April 30th Matthew James Downey & Emma Jay Hasler 

 

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO ESCAPE  

FROM THE HUSTLE AND BUSTLE  

AND  

SPEND SOME QUIET TIME? 
 

St Mary’s Church is open  

for  

contemplation and prayer 

  

12 noon to 2pm every Tuesday  

from  

 24th May until the 30th August. 
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Church Service Rota 

June & July 

 8.00 am 
White Waltham 

9.30 am 
Shottesbrooke 

11.00 am 
White Waltham 

Afternoon/ 
Evening 

Ascension Day 
Thursday  
2 June 

   8.00 pm at 
Shottesbrooke 
Holy Communion 

Sunday 
5 June 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Morning Prayer 
BCP 

Family Service  

Sunday  
12 June 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  
19 June 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

 Holy Communion Shottesbrooke 
6.30 pm  
Evensong BCP 

Sunday  
26 June 

Holy Communion 
CW 

Morning Prayer 
BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  
3 July 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Family Service  

Sunday  
10 July 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Morning Prayer 
BCP  

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  
17 July 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Holy Communion  

Sunday 
24 July 

Holy Communion 
CW 

Morning Prayer 
BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday 
31 July 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Morning Prayer 
BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday 
7 August 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

There are no 
services at 
Shottesbrooke 
in August 

Family Service  
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The Who’s Who 

Telephone codes are 01628 unless stated otherwise 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vicar 
David Andrew, The Vicarage,  

Waltham Road, White Waltham  

SL6 3JD 822000 

email:waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 

Associate Vicar  
Andy Hartropp, The Parsonage, School 

Road, West End, Waltham St 

Lawrence, RG10 0NU 0118 934 4841 

Licensed Lay Ministers  
Carole Perkins, 1 Kendall Place,  

Cox Green, Maidenhead 

SL6 4GA 623445  

email:carol.perkins@ukgateway.net  

Claire Hartropp, The Parsonage, School 

Road, West End, Waltham St 
Lawrence, RG10 0NU 0118 934 4841 

Churchwarden – Shottesbrooke 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage, 

Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW 823774 

Churchwarden – White Waltham 
Liz Atlay, 39 Tithe Barn Drive, 

Maidenhead SL6 2DF 778462 

email:jandeo@btinternet.com 

Treasurer - Shottesbrooke 
Richard Sykes, Coltmans, The Street, 

Waltham St Lawrence 

RG10 0JJ 0118 934 3228 
email:rsykes@compuserve.com 

Treasurer - White Waltham 
Andy Eden, 15 Heywood Avenue, 

Maidenhead SL6 3JA 823992 

email:andy1me@hotmail.com 

 

Secretary to Parochial Church 
Council 
Carole Perkins, 1 Kendall Place, 

Cox Green, Maidenhead 

SL6 4GA    623445 
email:carol.perkins@ukgateway.net  

Deanery Synod Representatives 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage,  

Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW  823774 

June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, Drift 

Road, Hawthorne Hill, Maidenhead  

SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Roger Sparrow, Merion House,  

White Waltham, Maidenhead  

SL6 3RU  822693 

Sunday School Coordinator 
June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, Drift 

Road, Hawthorne Hill, Maidenhead  

SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Crèche 
Andrea Greenwood, 15 Bedford Close, 

Maidenhead SL6 3UP 822532 

email:andream.greenwood@o2.co.uk 

Pathfinders (11-14s) 
Caroline Andrew, The Vicarage, 

Waltham Road, White Waltham  
SL6 3JD  822000 

 Revelation (14-18s) 
Andy & Claire Hartropp, The 

Parsonage, School Road, West End, 

Waltham St Lawrence 

RG10 0NU 0118 934 4841 
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Secretary for Gift Aid & Stewardship 
Envelopes 
Tony Hill, Homewood, Innings Lane, 

White Waltham SL6 3RU  822654 

Captain of Bells - Shottesbrooke 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage,  

Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW  823774 

Captain of Bells - White Waltham 
Lesley Graves, 2 Heywood Cottages, 

Waltham Road, White Waltham 

SL6 3JD 828408 

email:whitewaltham@sdb.odg.org.uk 

Lesson Reading Rota (Shottesbrooke) 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage, 

Shottesbrooke Park, Maidenhead 

SL6 3SW  823774 

Lesson Reading Rota (White Waltham) 
Catherine Gass,  

16 Hearne Drive, Holyport, Maidenhead 

SL6 2HZ 625621 

email:cenorthey@hotmail.com 

Events Committee Chairman 
Andrea Greenwood, 15 Bedford Close, 

Maidenhead SL6 3UP 822532 

email:andream.greenwood@o2.co.uk 

Project Rainbow 
Bob Crittenden, 10 Stratford Gardens, 

Maidenhead SL6 3DT 676117  

email:bobcrittenden@aol.com 

Car Parking 
Simon Graves, 2 Heywood Cottages, 

Waltham Road, White Waltham 

SL6 3JD  828408 

Bookstall + Bible Reading Notes 
June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, Drift 
Road, Hawthorne Hill, Maidenhead   

SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Flower Guild Secretary 
Liz Atlay, 39 Tithe Barn Drive, 

Maidenhead SL6 2DF 778462 
email:jandeo@btinternet.com 

Wedding Flowers  
Pam Bray, 74 London Road, Twyford 

RG10 9EY  0118 9343792  

email:p.r.bray@btinternet.com 

Coffee Rota 
Barbara Day, 62 Foliejohn Way,  

Woodlands Park, Maidenhead  
SL6 3XB  825108 

Church Cleaning Rota 
(White Waltham) 
Jane Nottage, 46 Littlefield Green,  

Maidenhead SL6 3JL 0118 9343704 

Children's Birthday Card 
Distribution 
Vivienne Low, 4, Norreys Drive, 

Maidenhead SL6 4BU  627136  

Magazine Production 
Derek Smith, 16 St Patricks Close, 

Maidenhead .SL6 3BD 776181  

email:derek.r.smith@hotmail.co.uk   

Magazine Advertisements 
Bob Crittenden, 10 Stratford Gardens, 

Maidenhead SL6 3DT 676117  

email:bobcrittenden@aol.com 

Magazine Distribution 
Derek Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, 

Drift Road, Hawthorne Hill, 

Maidenhead  

SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

WebMaster 
 Mark Stanger, 3 Caswall Close, 

Binfield.  RG42 4EF  01344 455206 

email:stanger.mark@googlemail.com 

Website 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.co.uk 

 

The Publishers do not accept 
responsibility for products or services 

advertised in this magazine 

 

 


